Mrs Maureen A Micklethwaite 
President of The West Of Engand Scottish Terrier Club.
Wednesday 12 August 2015 was a sad day for the Terrier World and an end of an era for world of Scottish Terriers.
Maureen was a great supporter of the West of England Scottish Terrier Club, as a long standing Member, an Honorary Life Member, Committee Member, Chairperson and in recent years President a position she was very proud of.
At our show's Maureen was happy to help where necessary, whether it was helping in the kitchen where for many years provided the refreshments, or marking catalogues.
In 1987 the Club was granted CC's for our Ruby Anniversary year and amongst many of the Committee Maureen was delighted about this.  The show was held at the Pavilion in Bath as at that time Bath was the home of the WESTC as our shows were held at Claverton Down also in Bath.  
In 1997 our Golden Jubilee Year a celebration dinner was held the evening before the Championship Show at Lackham College in Wiltshire and Maureen made the lovely celebration cake for this event, I know that Maureen was very proud of this event as was all the Committee as it was a special time for the Club.  
Although in recent years Maureen was not always able to attend the Club show's she still took a keen interest in the Club and we would speak on the phone on how the show went.  Maureen had intended to attend our show in April this year, travelling down with our judge Mr Roger Thomas, but unfortunately on the morning of the show was not well enough to travel.
A stalwart of the Scottish Terrier her knowledge and advice will be sorely missed by so many. 
Neil Straw – Chairman of The West Of England Scottish Terrier Club
